Poinciana Park Civic Association
Wednesday, October 11, 2006, IBEW Building, 201 SE 24th Street

Meeting to order: 7pm 








Attendance: 8

Board Members Present: Dwight Ledbetter, President and DJ Parker, Treasurer. 

Agenda:

1. Police Report

2. Treasurer’s Report

3. Open Discussion 

1. Fort Lauderdale Police Department Report: Officer Paul Mensiota introduced Officer Scott Kesing who is new to the Fort Lauderdale police force and reported the following:  August,  “Part 1” crimes totaled 15 and represented the majority of the crimes reported. September’s total was 12 with vehicle burglary, being the top reported crime in Poinciana Park (same as in Tarpon River). Officer Mensiota mentioned to deter theft citizens should not leave items in plain view in their cars.

Residents reported the following suspicious activity in the neighborhood:  

1. Loud noise caused by a Razor Scooter ripping around the streets (21st street)  

2. A guy in a royal blue Dodge Dakota pick up truck formally with Texas tags, now with Florida tags is dropping girls off along State Road 84. Dwight mentioned that his crew have been propositioned while walking up/down the local streets.

3. A woman in her twenties who works at Minuteman Press  (Corner of Andrews Ave. & St Rd 84) is afraid on days when she comes to work early because of the homeless population hanging around Mobil gas station. 

Officers said do not hesitate to call and they would always respond. 

2. Treasurer Report DJ distributed the treasurer’s report which will be posted on PPCA’s website.
3. Open Discussion  The need for speed bumps on certain residential streets in Poinciana Park and neighborhood traffic: people traveling to/from work into Downtown tear through local neighborhoods to avoid the bottleneck on State Road 84. Dwight encouraged residents to send an e-mail to Cindy Hutchinson to see what can be done about speed bumps, sidewalks and drainage. 

Return of Association Property Dwight explained that although the previous secretary quit, she has yet to return PPCA’s computer and files/records. After sending two certified letters and receiving no response, Dwight will consult with Board of Directors to determine next course of action. 

Construction  / Development :

1. Walgreens (corner of 17th  St. and Federal Highway) to replace, Miami Subs and Tokyo Bowl.

2. Location of the old Landmark Inn, Denny’s restaurant and nearby houses purchased by Wayne Huizenga rejected by County /City for a 40-story high rise. 

3. A 3-story Key West style development with involvement from Gus Carbenello.  

4. State Road 84 (Marina Mile Boulevard) “Beautification Project”. 

5. Neptune Group Crew Accommodations purchase of Seahorse  (2112  SE 4th Avenue).

6. Residents encouraged to review the “Master Plan” for Andrews Ave. and Downtown.

Poinciana Park signs Weathered on 17th St. Discussion about applying for a matching funds grant.

Quorum Discussion about lowering quorum to 8 or 7 members instead of 10, and having vote by proxy available to members from the Association’s website. 

Dwight motioned to adjourn, David seconded. Meeting Adjourned: 8:20pm

Submitted by Olga Kuharets

